    Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, February 27, 2018
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
February 27, 2018 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Andrew Kitzen, and Commissioners Thomas Brown and Edmund M. Erickson.  Vice Chairman Andre Sorrentino and Comm. Thomas Collins were excused.  District Secretary Karla Wright was also in attendance. 
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm.   
· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the February Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the following Capital Reserve Firemanic invoice.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· JP Morgan Chase in the amount of $139.99
· Renewal of Fire Vehicle/Apparatus Service Agreement for 2018 with Cold Spring Harbor, Halesite and Centerport.  Hourly rate will remain at $68 per hour for calendar year 2018.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the renewal of the Fire Vehicle/Apparatus Agreement for 2018 with Cold Spring Harbor, Halesite and Centerport.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Spring Newsletter – Spoke with Jamie Stanco on ideas for the Spring Newsletter.  The Board suggested introducing the news Chiefs and the 175th Anniversary Celebration.

· Request the Board approve roof repairs (repair flashing along A/C curbs, repair 400 sq. ft of roof and repair roof drain flashing) at a cost of $2,661 by Four Seasons Roofing.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved all roof repairs at a cost of $2,661.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Plumbing Services – There were no bid submissions for Plumbing Services at the recent bid opening.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved to resubmit a Notice to Bidders for Plumbing Services.  Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Robert Johnson submitted to the NYS Office of the Comptroller the Annual Financial Report for fiscal year ending December 31, 2017.  Copy filed in District office. 

· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the following bids were approved for 2018 & 2019 Repair and Maintenance Services.
· R & T Electrical Contractors, Inc. – Electric

· Diversified Mechanical Services Corp. – HVAC Services

· Sciallo Irrigation, Inc. - Lawn Irrigation Services

· Henrich Equipment Co., Inc. – Fuel Systems Maintenance Services
· Wm. Wieck Lawn & Tree Care – Lawn Care 

· LOSAP Update – Comm. Erickson discussed that as per the Chiefs request, a request has been submitted to LIEBG to do an analysis of the cost factor of an increase to the plan of $30.  As of 2015 the plan was funded 84% and in 2016 the plan was funded 82%. 

· Lloyd Neck Substation -   Joe Frank Attorney, Comm. Erickson, District Manager Bruce Smith, and some residents of Lloyd Neck attended a meeting with Senator Carl Marcellino and NYS Parks Department representatives.  Discussion began to discuss a potential piece of property for a Lloyd Neck Substation.  Senator Marcellino turned the meeting over to the NYS Parks representative.  A few items that came from this meeting are as follows:
· Fire stations cannot be located on state owned property.
· The federal government gives money for funding to state parks.  If the state were to give the District a piece of land, that would then cease the state from getting additional funding and the state would have to pay back the federal government for funds already received. 
After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm.







Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Fire District Secretary
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


